

June 18, 2010

RE: Letter of Recommendation
Villarruel Architects

Moorpark College 7075 Campus Road Moorpark, CA 93021

> www.moorparkcollege.edu 805 378 1400

To whom it may concern:

It is with great pleasure that I lend my recommendation to Villarruel Architects for any project that you may be considering. I have known Antonio Villarruel for approximately fourteen years, first meeting him when he was the Project Architect, for another firm, on a project for Ventura Unified School District. Antonio immediately impressed me with his professionalism and attention to detail. He was efficient and thorough, and always mindful of the client's needs as well as being knowledgeable of working with the Division of the State Architect on Public Works projects. As my career developed and I moved on to other school districts, I brought Antonio and his team in on new projects, as the opportunities for his services presented themselves. Any project's success is the result of having the right combination of people on your team. Most recently Villarruel Architects has been the Architect of Record on the P.E. Annex at Moorpark College. This project consisted of placing a modular building on a permanent foundation, demolition of existing interior walls, design and construction of faculty offices and conference rooms. This project was set in a challenging location, set between the gymnasium, a parking lot, and existing buildings on the other two sides. Villarruel Architects were charged with developing this space as not only a permanent home for the Physical Education Department's office building, but as a joint use space for the High School at Moorpark College and as a continuation piece of the north/south handicap access route of the steep, hilly Moorpark campus. Once again Antonio and his team did a magnificent job and met all of the project goals resulting in efficient space utilization and a beautiful park-like setting.

In conclusion, I highly recommend that you consider Villarruel Architects for any project that you may be considering.

Sincerely,

John Sinutko

Director of Facilities, Maintenance & Operations

Moorpark College